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PYMORE NEWSLETTER 

The Newsletter of Pymore Village Management Company (PVMC)
Dear Shareholders & Village Residents,
Welcome to Pymore Newsletter, No 7;  the purpose of which is to keep you up to date with village matters. 
TREASURER’S REPORT from Peter Williams
This year is going well to plan and we are well within the budget set for the year. As we have reported we have had to spend £5340 of the contingency budget for the Leat pump, the first time we have had to use money from this fund. That is what it is there for, and protects us all from any unexpected events that can come along.. The fund now stands at £23k and should stand at £23.5k at the end of the year, excluding any under budget savings that will be added.

Going forward we will have an additional £800 pa to find for the pump annual service contract, we will hopefully fund that from general funds.

There are still works outstanding from our landscaping contractor who has not yet completed all of the work we have requested him to do, and £585 +VAT for the railing to protect the access to the river by the footbridge, as requested by the Environment Agency. All of these costs will be contained within the budget. 

ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES
In February this year two health and safety officials from the Environment Agency visited Pymore, with a view to checking safety measures along the river. You will have seen that there is now fencing around the penstock valve ( on left hand side immediately after the first bridge) and above the fish ladder between the two blocks of flats. They have also asked PVMC to close off the gap between the footbridge and the steps down to the fish ladder and that work will be completed shortly.
They also made suggestions for extra signs and there was some discussion on that subject. 
REED BED MANAGEMENT
We are now following The Dorset Wildlife Trust schedule for cutting reeds and 2015 is not a year when the reed bed needs cutting. We will continue on in 2016 with cutting the next third on the schedule.
LEAT MANAGEMENT
PVMC has employed  Forest and Tree Care to cut back the growth along the leat and also to clear out the debris deposited by some of the Spectrum Housing tenants. The housing manager was asked to visit and the rubbish demonstrated. As usual the pension company which owns the industrial site has been billed for 50% of the costs and we may consider asking Spectrum/Magna to contribute next year.
WEBSITE

We have started a village website www.pvmcltd.com. You will find information, photos etc. There is a shareholders only section with the password -  1pymore2 ( case sensitive). Please have a look and make any suggestions for inclusions. I will put this newsletter on to the website as well as emailing it round to all those with an email address.

FISHING

There has been an influx of both locals and Eastern Europeans attempting to fish the River Brit as it runs through Pymore. Between the two bridges the river is private property and only residents with a valid fishing licence may fish, providing they are following the EA guidance ( see Rod and Line Fishing Rules, EA 2013). The Environment Agency are anxious about the fish stocks in both the Brit and Asker, which had been improving but will be at risk if this continues. Ring EA Incident Report Line (0800 80 70 60) or Bridport Police on 101 and ask for the Wildlife Liaison Officer. The EA has advised the board that there should be signs stating “Private Land No Fishing”. These are currently being made and will be put up shortly. Please ask anyone from outside the village to move on if you find them fishing or contact any PVMC board member.
ADOPTION OF ROADS

You will have seen that in the past month a lamp post has been moved from one side of the bridge on to PVMC land. This was a requirement from Dorset County Council Highways, prior to adoption of the roads, which was on course for later this year. Sadly, and not for the first time, this has been delayed as the work has been inspected and found wanting by the DCC Inspector from the Highways Dept. We await developments….again.
SURFACE WATER PUMP
This is an important part of the Pymore Flood Defences and is sited in a locked cabinet on the river bank.  If times of high water, when the leat fills up with excessive drain off, this pump will automatically switch on and pump the excess water into the main river. There has been uncertainty over who is responsible for this pump, extending back over several years. Logically it seems that it should be the Environment Agency but as from Feb 15, we know for certain that it is owned and must be managed by PVMC. This year we have therefore spent money ensuring that this is in full working order and putting in place a maintenance contract with a specialist firm.
BRIDMET FACTORY

Many of you will be aware of the increase in noise, smell and discharge from the Bridmet factory over the past couple of years.  It has now become so difficult to live with that the residents in Queenwell and Pymore are taking  action. A petition is being circulated and we have been in contact with parish, district and county councils as well as our MP about the problems. Monitoring of noise, smells and discharge has taken place over a 2 week period.. 

The company is in the process of  applying for planning permission for heavy industrial use, which many of us feel is completely unacceptable so close to a residential area. This is something which will affect our beautiful environment as well as the value of our properties. Please support any action to prevent this happening.
USE OF LOCAL LABOUR
PVMC Board of Directors is extremely grateful to all those who give their time and energy to help with the reed bed and other jobs around the village. Richard Gillingham holds a list of volunteers so if anyone is interested could they please contact him. There is some work planned in the reed bed later this autumn to continue with the construction of a small pond. Assistance would be appreciated when the sloping banks are cut in the next week or two – if it ever stops raining! Forest and Tree Care are booked for Friday 4th September. Rgillingham525@gmail.com
And finally…..

We have heard from the Environment Agency that they plan to remove the excess silt from the berm along the river. They will start at the road bridge and go along as far as necessary in order to get the levels back to where they should be. The berm is currently about 30cm higher than it should be.

This will involve the use of heavy plant machinery along Morbae Grove and is likely to take place in the autumn.

Residents will be notified when the dates are decided.

PLEASE NOTE: Contractors employed by PVMC directors should not be approached by residents and asked to either take on extra work outside Pymore boundaries or to change the designated work schedule. If a resident has concerns with the work being carried out he/she should approach a director and discuss.


 Residents are welcome to comment on any of the above or make any proposals for the Board’s consideration. Please contact any PVMC Board member….. addresses below.
And  finally ......

IF anyone has a new  email  address , please send it to Maggie Cooper. Email is an easier and cheaper way of transmitting information. Thank you.
PVMC DIRECTORS  

CHAIR: Rotating round the directors currently.
 TREASURER: Peter Williams 16 Threadmill Lane peter2160@googlemail.com  01308.420202

COMPANY SECRETARY: Maggie Cooper 5 Suttil Crescent Maggie.cooper01@btinternet.com  01308.420441 

DIRECTORS: Richard Gillingham 1 Morbae Grove 01308.423177
Pauline Newitt 10 Morbae Grove 01308.459878

Steve Wilkinson 15 Morbae Grove 01308.424538
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